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March 19, 2025 

 

Oregonians overwhelmingly voted no on Ranked Choice Voting in 2024.  Please 

respect the will of the voters.  

 

There is one change in this bill that I would support… in Section 42 (3) is says “The 

primary election for major political party nominations for President and Vice President 

of the United States shall be held on the second Tuesday in March of each year in 

which a President of the United States is elected.” 

 

I know that Section 42 (3) is a change that would receive support from both major 

parties. It would be great if you would make this change without going against the will 

of the voters with the ranked choice voting scheme that is a big part of this bill.  

 

Please vote no on HB 3166.   

 

Thank you, 

Tracy Honl 

Astoria, Oregon 

 


